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April 28, 2023 
 
 
Dear FCC Presidents and Delegates – 
 
The Executive Committee of the Federation of Community Councils (FCC) 
announces the retirement of our valued Councils Center Manager, Mark 
Butler.   
 
During his sixteen-year tenure with FCC, Mark has answered thousands of 
questions for community members with the Community Council system. He 
has shaped and transformed the vast email circulation system to 
communicate many thousands of meetings, community events and 
community communications.   
 
Mark has performed a much-valued service to our community during the 
sixteen years he has been an employee of our nonprofit. We so appreciate 
his support, service and employment.   
 
Mark will retire as of June 30, 2023.  With Mark’s assistance, the FCC will 
begin the tremendously difficult activity to transition his invaluable 
experience and knowledge to a new employee.   
 
Mark never hesitated to help and share his understanding of the FCC and 
the thirty-seven Community Councils that he worked with.  A huge task, but 
he did it.   
 
We look forward to seeing Mark around our community including his 
leadership of the Spenard Farmers Market and in many other community 
activities.   
 
Mark, thank you for all of your work and friendly support.  Your efforts to  
improve the community and work through the decades are much 
appreciated.   
 
Well done, Mark.  Thank you. 
 
 
          Signed by the FCC Executive Committee: 
          Gretchen Stoddard, FCC Chair   FCCAncChair@gmail.com 
          Linda Chase, FCC Vice Chair 
          Kevin Fimon, FCC Treasurer 
          Bruce Roberts, FCC Secretary 
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